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Minutes of a Meeting of the Employment Committee held at the Town Hall, Peterborough 
on 15 May 2009 

 
 

Members Present:  Councillors Peach (Chairman), Swift and Sandford 
 
Officers present:  Gillian Beasley, Chief Executive 

Carrie Denness, Principal Lawyer 
Lindsay Tomlinson, Senior Governance Officer 

 
 

1. Apologies 
 

Apologies were received from Councillors Croft, Fitzgerald, Holdich and Lamb. 
 
2. Declarations of Interest 
 

There were no declarations. 
 
3. Interim Executive Director - Operations 
 
 The Committee were informed that the authority was currently in the process of recruiting to 

the post of Executive Director – Operations. Paul Phillipson had been seconded to the role 
for an interim period from 20 October 2008. This secondment was due to end shortly and 
there was a risk that the authority would be left without an Executive Director – Operations 
until such time as a permanent employee was in post. 

 
 RESOLVED to appoint Paul Phillipson as Interim Executive Director – Operations to the end 

of September 2009. 
 
 
 
 
 

      Chairman 
17.00 to 17.10 
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